Approved             
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
May 13, 2015 
Town Offices

The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, May 13, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present.              










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.
1.0 Public Hearing on POW-WOWs – Chair Nickerson opened the Public Hearing at 5:01 p.m. Jim Menard & Andy Sanborn were present. Chair Nickerson stated both the Fire Chief & Police Chief have signed off on the four events and so have the BOS. Fire Chief Dexter stated he has not had any issues over the past four years with this event. Mr. Menard asked if the burn permits would still be issued and Chief Dexter replied he would let them know by Friday because they are under a burn ban. Selectman Ober asked if the events would be open to the public and Mr. Menard replied yes. All four events will take place at 109 Osgood Road in Sanbornton, N.H. at the Dulac Land Trust. Chair Nickerson closed the Public Hearing at 5:30 p.m. Selectman Ober made a motion to grant the Dulac Land Trust’s Open Air Permit Applications. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

2.0 Jeff Jenkins – Rescheduled.  

3.0 Public Comment – Andy Sanborn Re: Capital Improvements Program (CIP) - Mr. Sanborn referred to page #71 of the Annual Town Report under the “other” category. Mr. Sanborn stated he feels this should have been addressed by the Budget Committee and the CIP Committee should be telling the DPW how many miles of road can be maintained each year. The DPW shouldn’t be telling the CIPC but the CIP plan should be telling the DPW. Selectman Van Tassel replied the CIPC is an advisory committee and doesn’t see a problem with working together but the TIP Committee was formed and they should be coming up with a plan, so everyone is on the same page to support the figures. TA Veloski stated the CIP Committee’s guidelines have been revised to three citizen members and he has not been included. Craig Davis informed the BOS Craig Weisman would be coming forward as an interested candidate. Andy Sanborn noted he might be interested as well. BOS to review next week.                               





    




4.0 Building Space Needs Committee update – Nina Gardner & Craig Davis were present. Mrs. Gardner explained the committee has provided a report in draft form for the BOS to review some of the concepts. Mrs. Gardner stated the Recreation Department should stay at the Town Park because of the existing water, sewer & electrical services. Welfare has no privacy for the client and if the door is closed then there is no kitchen access, plus the space is small. Welfare would be better served at the Police Department. The Police Department’s needs have grown and there is very little security or modern means. Mrs. Gardner referred to Primex’s Risk Management Review and stated she feels this is an important document, which should stay on the Town’s radar. Mrs. Gardner explained the Selectmen needs to decide where in the “domino” effect the Town stands because a few months ago she would have thought bullet proof clapboards were ridiculous but due to recent events, not anymore. Welfare should be at P.D. to avoid volatile situations and look into cameras throughout the P.D. with appropriate lockers, storage and a secure administrative area. The Fire Department’s needs can be addressed in its current building with improvements to the roof, paint, slab, etc. to be included in the CIP plan. The Transfer Station should have a structure to cover materials from the rain, in order to lessen the tonage amounts. The storage of files is an issue throughout all departments and the TC/TC’s vault has a water pipe running through it!! Mrs. Gardner suggested a Facilities Maintenance Committee be formed to conduct an inventory of the buildings. CIP funds have been used in emergency situations and then other scheduled things do not get done. Mrs. Gardner suggested a warrant article to withdraw funds form the general fund for new Recreation buildings, in the amount of $30K instead of using the money to offset the tax rate. Start with Recreation then make the critical P.D. decision for the domino effect to come into play. Chair Nickerson replied he is favor of a bond issue and a new Town Office Building near the Town Hall. Chair Nickerson stated renovations to the current Town Office may cost more than a new building but this won’t happen for a few more years because the Town still has some outstanding bond issues out. Chief Hankard stated his main concern is a secure booking area, not a detention area and likes the idea of having the TC/TC & Welfare located in his department.                   





 
 





5.0 Old Business










5.1
Department Head Reviews  - TA Veloski stated he is waiting for the rest of the reviews from the Selectmen. BOS to address next week. 
5.2 Class VI Roads Policy - A Public Hearing will be scheduled in three weeks. Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept the changes made to the Class VI / Private Road Policy. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   

5.3
Bidding Policy - Selectman Ober asked if the Board should discuss this tonight because it was not on the meeting agenda. TA Veloski replied it will be on next week’s agenda.   



             







 
6.0 New Business
6.1 E-mail from the Cemetery Trustees – The Cemetery Trustees are recommending that Peter Hibberd be appointed for Laura Cranton’s remaining term.      
6.2 Historic District Commission - The HDC is recommending Stuart Dyment for appointment as a regular member. 
       



6.3 Trustees of the Trust Funds – The T of the TF is recommending Warren Lake for appointment as an alternate member.  
6.4 Conservation Commission - The CC is recommending Richard Ayers for appointment as an alternate member. 

  
                  
  


  
    


  


  


  
                
7.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          7.1 5/06/15 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of May 6, 2015. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 6, 2015 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

  
  








 
8.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 












9.0 Accept donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time. 






10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed. 



 





    







11.0 Selectmen's Reports – None at this time.  














12.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 p.m. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  



13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 20, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Office.       













Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Administrative Specialist
5/13/2015
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